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HYMNS OF THE DAY 
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THE EPISTLE 



ΤΟ ΕΥΑΓΓΕΛΙΟΝ 



THE GOSPEL 



Beloved Stewards and Friends, 
 

I pray that my Pastoral Letter finds all of you basking in the sun’s rays during 
these lazy summer days. Summer is a time for all of us to rejuvenate ourselves 
physically and spiritually in preparation for an exciting and dynamic 
Ecclesiastical Year ahead, starting with our Annual Greek Festival in early 
September. 
 
This summer will bring some unique challenges and opportunities to our Parish 
with the reassignment of Fr. Patrick, who will be sorely missed, and the 
subsequent reality of having only one Priest meeting all of the various needs of 
our sizable Community. In an effort to keep everyone informed, I have deemed 
it beneficial to communicate with all of you at this time regarding the following 
items: 
 
New Assistant Priest 
We are doing everything we can to get a new Assistant Priest assigned to our 
beloved Community as soon as possible. However, the fact remains that there 
are around 50 parishes that need a priest and there are few clergy, if any, 
available at this time that would be a good match for our needs. Many parishes 
do not even have one priest, let alone two priests. There are also a number of 
parishes that are larger than ours that are in need of a second priest and have 
been waiting for some time. Of course, the fact that we have two Churches 
necessitates us having at least two priests physically present for Sundays, and I 
am hopeful that our special circumstance will propel us to the “top” of the 
waiting list. Until we get a new Assistant Priest, with Metropolitan Isaiah’s 
blessings, Fr. Luke Kontgas has offered his assistance for most Sunday services 
(to keep both churches open). I ask for your collective prayers in finding the 
appropriate Clergyman to assist Fr. George and become a vital member of our 
Community Family. 
 
Scheduling Sacraments 
Effective immediately, please remember to schedule all Baptisms, Weddings 
and Funerals directly with Fr. George. Memorials and 40-day Churchings 
(babies) should be scheduled through the Church Office. 
 
Clergy-Laity Congress 
Fr. George, George Karahalios and Archon Nick Bapis will be representing our 
Parish at the Clergy-Laity Congress in NYC from July 3-8. Please pray for a 
successful Clergy-Laity Congress as this year’s event will be celebrating the 
100th Anniversary of our Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America. 
  

A MESSAGE FROM FR. GEORGE 



Fulltime Youth Director 
In an effort to revitalize our Youth Ministry and Programs, the Parish Council, 
upon the request of Fr. George, has authorized the hiring of a Fulltime Youth 
Director. The Youth Director will work closely with Fr. George and parent 
Youth Advisors to ensure that our Youth Programs will be well coordinated 
and robust this coming Ecclesiastical Year. If you know of someone who you 
feel would be an excellent candidate for this position, please encourage them to 
apply or speak with Fr. George. As we slowly emerge from the Covid pandemic 
and after having a restful summer, I pray that our Youth will be back in 
September in full force, ready for an exciting and spiritually fulfilling year 
ahead! 
 

Pastoral/Hospital Emergencies during Clergy Summer Vacations 
    · Fr. George will be away from his pastoral duties on the following dates: 
  o July 9-17,  July 25-August 2,  August 16-27 
    · Fr. Patrick will be away from his pastoral duties on the following dates: 
  o July 25-31 (Fr. Patrick’s last day with our Parish is Sunday, July 24th) 
 

    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency between July 3-17,    
 please contact Fr. Patrick at 419-234-3632. 
    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency between July 18-24,    
 please contact  Fr. Patrick at 419-234-3632 or Fr. George at 732-232-1036. 
    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency between July 25-August 2,   
 please contact Fr. Elias Koucos at 385-444-0084 or Fr. Anthony Savas at  
 801- 824-3987. 

    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency between August 3-15,  
 please contact  Fr. George at 732-232-1036. 
    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency between August 16-27,   
 please contact Fr. Elias Koucos at 385-444-0084 or Fr. Anthony Savas at                          
  801-824-3987. 
    · If there is a pastoral/hospital emergency from August 28th and on,   
 please contact Fr. George at 732-232-1036. 
 

Working together with patience and your support, I am most confident that we 
will be able to face any challenges that come our way as we transition to a single 
fulltime Priest parish (for the time being). Please be reminded that my office 
door is open to you and I welcome you to visit. I am accessible on my cell phone 
(732-232-1036) 24 hours a day, 7 days a week or by email at frgeorge@gocslc.org 
or gnikas@mail.com 
 

I hope that all of you have a safe and fun 4th of July holiday and that your 
summer travels and vacations will be relaxing and time well spent reconnecting 
with your families and friends! GOD BLESS YOU ALL AND THANK YOU 
FOR YOUR LOVE AND DEDICATION TO OUR COMMUNITY!! 
 

With Love in Christ, 
† Archimandrite George Nikas 

Proistamenos
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